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An introduction to ballet, discussing the history, styles, and famous
dancers and choreographers.

A biography of the brilliant ballet dancer who went on to become a
choreographer, film actor, and director of the American Ballet Theatre.
The story of Russian emigres in Hollywood and the depiction of Russians in
Hollywood films
New York magazine was born in 1968 after a run as an insert of the New York
Herald Tribune and quickly made a place for itself as the trusted resource
for readers across the country. With award-winning writing and photography
covering everything from politics and food to theater and fashion, the
magazine's consistent mission has been to reflect back to its audience the
energy and excitement of the city itself, while celebrating New York as both
a place and an idea.
Once upon a time there was a prince who was obsessively preoccupied with
swans. Thus begins The Swan Prince, an affectionate, humorous takeoff of
classical ballet conceived by none other than classical ballet's greatest
living dancer, Mikhail Baryshnikov. 80 pages of photographs. (Performing
Arts)
1961. The height of the Cold War. Just hours before work begins on the
Berlin Wall, a KGB assassin and his young wife flee for the West before the
Iron Curtain comes down and traps them in the East forever. This gripping
story of real-life espionage and intrigue began when the Soviets invented a
special weapon that killed without leaving a trace and put it in the hands
of Bogdan Stashinsky. It is a tale of exploding parcels, fake identities,
forbidden love and a man who knew the truth about the USSR’s most classified
programme. By the time Stashinsky had his day in court, the whole world was
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watching.

Everyone has heard of George Balanchine. Few outside Russia know of Leonid
Yakobson, Balanchine's contemporary, who remained in Lenin's Russia and
survived censorship during the darkest days of Stalin. Like Shostakovich,
Yakobson suffered for his art and yet managed to create a singular body of
revolutionary dances that spoke to the Soviet condition. His work was often
considered so culturally explosive that it was described as like a bomb
going off.” Based on untapped archival collections of photographs, films,
and writings about Yakobson's work in Moscow and St. Petersburg for the
Bolshoi and Kirov ballets, as well as interviews with former dancers,
family, and audience members, this illuminating and beautifully written
biography brings to life a hidden history of artistic resistance in the USSR
through this brave artist, who struggled against officially sanctioned antiSemitism while offering a vista of hope.

From mid-twentieth-century films such as Grand Hotel, Waterloo Bridge, and
The Red Shoes to recent box-office hits including Billy Elliot, Save the
Last Dance, and The Company, ballet has found its way, time and again, onto
the silver screen and into the hearts of many otherwise unlikely audiences.
In Dying Swans and Madmen, Adrienne L. McLean explores the curious pairing
of classical and contemporary, art and entertainment, high culture and
popular culture to reveal the ambivalent place that this art form occupies
in American life. Drawing on examples that range from musicals to tragic
melodramas, she shows how commercial films have produced an image of ballet
and its artists that is associated both with joy, fulfillment, fame, and
power and with sexual and mental perversity, melancholy, and death. Although
ballet is still received by many with a lack of interest or outright
suspicion, McLean argues that these attitudes as well as ballet's popularity
and its acceptability as a way of life and a profession have often depended
on what audiences first learned about it from the movies.
In The Life and Times of Andrei Zhdanov, 1896-1948 Kees Boterbloem offers
the first full-length biography of the man once believed to be a likely
candidate to succeed Josef Stalin. In so doing he provides new insights into
the Soviet political system and the question of how much power was wielded
by Stalin's lieutenants. In 1934 Andrei Zhdanov was promoted to the post of
secretary of the Communist Party's Central Committee in Moscow and entered
the inner circle of Stalin's partners. Notable for his involvement in
implementing the artificial crisis of the Great Terror in Moscow and
Leningrad, Zhdanov was later involved in the preparation and signing of the
Molotov-Ribbentrop Pact and acted as Stalin's Party emissary in the Winter
War and the sovietization of Estonia. Boterbloem details how Zhdanov's
career was put in jeopardy in the summer of 1941 when German troops almost
captured Leningrad. Stalin kept Zhdanov at the Leningrad front for much of
the Second World War because of his alleged failure to halt the initial
German advance, where he presided over the terrible suffering of the
besieged city's population. In 1945, Zhdanov's ideological commitment led to
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his recall to the centre of Soviet power where, more publicly visible than
ever before, he berated Soviet artists, scientists, philosophers, composers,
and foreign Communist Parties for failing to adhere to the Party line. Never
in good health, the stress of being Stalin's main assistant in both the
massive bureaucracy of the Communist Party and the attempt to restore
ideological orthodoxy, combined with anxiety about his son Iurii, led to his
death in 1948.
Kenneth MacMillan's ballets are in constant demand by world-famous
companies, particularly Romeo and Juliet, Manon and Mayerling. However,
MacMillan was tormented by an acute sense of being an outsider, and often at
odds with the institutions in which he worked. A real-life Billy Elliot from
a Scottish working class family, MacMillan demonstrated a prodigious talent
for dancing from an early age. Following the premature death of his mother,
the young MacMillan sought an escape, and despite his father's disapproval,
secured a place at Sadler's Wells. Paradoxically he found himself crippled
by stage-fright during the height of his professional career, leaving him
with only one option - choreography. He went on to produce ballets which
defied convention and became renowned for challenging audiences. Despite
criticism, MacMillan achieved international acclaim, becoming artistic
director of both the Berlin Ballet and the Royal Ballet. On a personal level
he found unexpected happiness with his wife and daughter in the later stages
of his life, making it all the more tragic when he died suddenly at the age
of 62. This stunning biography reveals a complex artist who fiercely guarded
his own privacy, whilst his ballets communicated his darkest and most
intimate thoughts.
Reviews, news articles, interviews and essays capturing 100 years of art,
architecture, literature, music, dance, theater, film and television.
Throughout the centuries, ballet has had a rich and ever-evolving role in
the humanities. Renowned choreographers, composers, and performers have
contributed to this unique art form, staging enduring works of beauty.
Significant productions by major companies embrace innovations and
adaptations, enabling ballet to thrive and delight audiences all over the
globe. In The Encyclopedia of World Ballet, Mary Ellen Snodgrass surveys the
emergence of ballet from ancient Asian models to the present, providing
overviews of rhythmic movement as a subject of art, photography, and cinema.
Entries in this volume reveal the nature and purpose of ballet, detailing
specifics about leaders in classic design and style, influential costumers
and companies, and trends in technique, partnering, variation, and
liturgical execution. This reference covers: Choreographers Composers
Costumers Dance companies Dancers Productions Set designers Techniques
Terminology Among the principal figures included here are Alvin Ailey,
Afrasiyab Badalbeyli, George Balanchine, Mikhail Baryshnikov, Pierre
Beauchamp, Sergei Diaghilev, Agnes DeMille, Nacho Duato, Isadora Duncan,
Boris Eifman, Mats Ek, Erté, Martha Graham, Inigo Jones, Louis XIV, Amalia
Hernández Navarro, Rudolf Nureyev, Marius Petipa, Jerome Robbins, Twyla
Tharp, and Agrippina Vaganova. This work also features dance companies from
the Americas, Australia, China, Cuba, Egypt, Iran, Korea, New Zealand,
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Russia, South Africa, and Vietnam. Productions include such universal
narrative favorites as Coppélia, The Nutcracker, The Sleeping Beauty,
Scheherazade, Firebird, and Swan Lake. Featuring a chronology that
identifies key events and figures, this volume highlights significant
developments in stage presentations over the centuries. The Encyclopedia of
World Ballet will serve general readers, dance instructors, and enthusiasts
from middle school through college as well as professional coaches and
performers, troupe directors, journalists, and historians of the arts.
This book describes the struggle for power between two totalitarian
dictatorships in the north of Europe and the battle for survival of a small
nation caught between them. In the Winter War of 1939-1940 Finland
successfully fought off a Soviet invasion. Then, with none to turn to but
Germany, it became the only democratic state on the Axis side. Ultimately,
it succeeded in extricating itself from the war and, despite the shadow of
Russia looming over it, averted a Communist takeover.
A biography of the Russian dancer who, since his defection to the West in
1974, has achieved fame and recognition as one of the greatest dancers of
his time.

Ideal for students and both beginning and practicing catalogers in public,
school, and academic libraries, this updated workbook offers targeted, handson exercises that enhance understanding of description, classification,
subject analysis, subject heading application, and MARC 21 subject analysis.
• Provides more than 100 examples that together encompass virtually all
types of materials libraries collect and catalog, with MARC "answer" records
• Offers exercises that allow practice in AACR2r and RDA, description,
subject classification, subject heading application, classification, subject
analysis, and MARC 21 • Covers both RDA and AACR2r answer records for
selected exercises • Includes non-English materials • Links to a website
that provides for multiple approaches and answer records and enables you to
view all the graphics in color and enlarge them as needed • Links
instruction to an additional website that provides answer records for all
exercises
The authors of The Red Web examine the shifting role of Russian expatriates
throughout history, and their complicated, unbreakable relationship with the
mother country--be it antagonistic or far too chummy. The history of Russian
espionage is soaked in blood, from a spontaneous pistol shot that killed a
secret policeman in Romania in 1924 to the attempt to poison an exiled KGB
colonel in Salisbury, England, in 2017. Russian émigrés have found
themselves continually at the center of the mayhem. Russians began leaving
the country in big numbers in the late nineteenth century, fleeing pogroms,
tsarist secret police persecution, and the Revolution, then Stalin and the
KGB--and creating the third-largest diaspora in the world. The exodus
created a rare opportunity for the Kremlin. Moscow's masters and spymasters
fostered networks of spies, many of whom were emigrants driven from Russia.
By the 1930s and 1940s, dozens of spies were in New York City gathering
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information for Moscow. But the story did not end with the collapse of the
Soviet Union. Some émigrés have turned into assets of the resurgent Russian
nationalist state, while others have taken up the dissident challenge once
more--at their personal peril. From Trotsky to Litvinenko, The Compatriots
is the gripping history of Russian score-settling around the world.
Through the Eyes of a Dancer compiles the writings of noted dance critic and
editor Wendy Perron. In pieces for The SoHo Weekly News, Village Voice, The
New York Times, and Dance Magazine, Perron limns the larger aesthetic and
theoretical shifts in the dance world since the 1960s. She surveys a wide
range of styles and genres, from downtown experimental performance to
ballets at the Metropolitan Opera House. In opinion pieces, interviews,
reviews, brief memoirs, blog posts, and contemplations on the choreographic
process, she gives readers an up-close, personalized look at dancing as an
art form. Dancers, choreographers, teachers, college dance students—and
anyone interested in the intersection between dance and journalism—will find
Perron’s probing and insightful writings inspiring. Through the Eyes of a
Dancer is a nuanced microcosm of dance’s recent globalization and
modernization that also provides an opportunity for new dancers to look back
on the traditions and styles that preceded their own.
As the magazine of the Texas Exes, The Alcalde has united alumni and friends
of The University of Texas at Austin for nearly 100 years. The Alcalde
serves as an intellectual crossroads where UT's luminaries - artists,
engineers, executives, musicians, attorneys, journalists, lawmakers, and
professors among them - meet bimonthly to exchange ideas. Its pages also
offer a place for Texas Exes to swap stories and share memories of Austin
and their alma mater. The magazine's unique name is Spanish for "mayor" or
"chief magistrate"; the nickname of the governor who signed UT into
existence was "The Old Alcalde."
Alla Osipenko is the gripping story of one of history's greatest ballerinas,
a courageous rebel who paid the price for speaking truth to the Soviet
State. She studied with Agrippina Vaganova, the most revered and influential
of all Russian ballet instructors, and in 1950, she joined the Mariinsky
(then-Kirov) Ballet, where her lines, shapes, and movements both exemplified
the venerable traditions of Russian ballet and propelled those traditions
forward into uncharted and experimental realms. She was the first of her
generation of Kirov stars to enchant the West when she danced in Paris in
1956. But dancing for the establishment had its downsides, and Osipenko's
sharp tongue and marked independence, as well as her almost-reckless
flouting of Soviet rules for personal and political conduct, soon found her
all but quarantined in Russia. An internationally acclaimed ballerina at the
height of her career, she found that she would now have to prevail in the
face of every attempt by the Soviet state and the Kirov administration to
humble her. In Alla Osipenko, acclaimed dance writer Joel Lobenthal tells
Osipenko's story for the first time in English, drawing on 40 interviews
with the prima ballerina, and tracing her life from Classical darling to
avant-garde rebel. Throughout the book, Osipenko talks frankly and freely in
a way that few Russians of her generation have allowed themselves to. Her
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voice rises above the incidents as unhesitating and graceful as her
legendary adagios. Candid, irreverent, and, above all, independent -Osipenko and her story open a window into a fascinating and little-discussed
world.
Photographs capture Baryshnikov as he leaps into the world of the American
musical theater and partners with Liza Minnelli and Nell Carter, joins the
cast of A Chorus Line, practices songs, and learns new steps
Features photographs of the dancer in performance, in rehearsal, at home,
and with friends and colleagues, accompanied by insights into Baryshnikov's
life and artistic struggles in the USSR
The man considered by many to be the world's greatest male dancer discusses
all the roles he dances, the technical problems involved, and his stylistic
approaches, while action photographs show him in twenty ballets
A rich and revelatory biography of one of the crucial cultural figures of
the twentieth century. Lincoln Kirstein’s contributions to the nation’s
life, as both an intellectual force and advocate of the arts, were
unparalleled. While still an undergraduate, he started the innovative
literary journal Hound and Horn, as well as the modernist Harvard Society
for Contemporary Art—forerunner of the Museum of Modern Art. He brought
George Balanchine to the United States, and in service to the great
choreographer’s talent, persisted, against heavy odds, in creating both the
New York City Ballet and the School of American Ballet. Among much else,
Kirstein helped create Lincoln Center in New York, and the American
Shakespeare Festival in Stratford, Connecticut; established the pathbreaking
Dance Index and the country’s first dance archives; and in some fifteen
books proved himself a brilliant critic of art, photography, film, and
dance. But behind this remarkably accomplished and renowned public face lay
a complex, contradictory, often tortured human being. Kirstein suffered for
decades from bipolar disorder, which frequently strained his relationships
with his family and friends, a circle that included many notables, from W.
H. Auden to Nelson Rockefeller. And despite being married for more than
fifty years to a woman whom he deeply loved, Kirstein had a wide range of
homosexual relationships throughout the course of his life. This stunning
biography, filled with fascinating perceptions and incidents, is a major act
of historical reclamation. Utilizing an enormous amount of previously
unavailable primary sources, including Kirstein’s untapped diaries, Martin
Duberman has rendered accessible for the first time a towering figure of
immense complexity and achievement.
A Globe and Mail top 100 book of 2012 . . . spellbinding yet harrowing . . .
—Publishers Weekly A controversial look at the brutal backstage existence of
some of the world's most celebrated ballerinas. Throughout her history, the
ballerina has been perceived as the embodiment of beauty and perfection. She
is the feminine ideal—unblemished and ethereal, inspiration incarnate. But
the reality is another story. Beginning with the earliest ballerinas, who
often led double lives as concubines, Deirdre Kelly goes on to review the
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troubled lives of nineteenth-century ballerinas, who lived in poverty and
worked under torturous and even life-threatening conditions. In the
twentieth century, George Balanchine created a contradictory ballet culture
that simultaneously idealized and oppressed ballerinas, and many of his
dancers suffered from anorexia and bulimia or underwent cosmetic surgery to
achieve the ideal ethereal form. At the beginning of the twenty-first
century, ballerinas are still underpaid, vulnerable to arbitrary
discrimination and dismissal, and expected to bear pain stoically—but much
of this is beginning to change. As Kelly examines the lives of some of the
world's best ballerinas—Anna Pavlova, Marie Camargo, Gelsey Kirkland, Evelyn
Hart, and Misty Copeland, among others—she argues for a rethinking of the
world's most graceful dance form—a rethinking that would position the
ballerina at its heart, where she belongs. Also available in hardcover.

Brodsky was a friend of the author's family and confided his thoughts and
feelings to her, as well as poetry in progress, over more than thirty years
both before and after their emigration. Includes never before published
poems and numerous photographs.

Posed on the eastern edge of Russia, the Baltic republics of Estonia,
Latvia, and Lithuania are among the smallest republics of the 15 countries
of the former Soviet Union. Collectively, however, they are the greatest
success story of these once satellite states. They were the first Soviet
states to break away and have achieved a successful transition from
communism to democracy. The Baltic Republics begins with a detailed
introduction to the common geography and history of the Baltic republics,
followed by sections that explore the history, government, economy, culture,
daily life, and cities of each individual nation. Providing a general
assessment of the present problems and future solutions of the three Baltic
republics this volume introduces readers to various aspects of life in these
areas. The author emphasizes the success of these countries in the postSoviet era and provides a broad historical overview that shows recent events
in context. Accessible and up to date, The Baltic Republics is an ideal
starting point for students researching the area.
New York magazine was born in 1968 after a run as an insert of the New York
Herald Tribune and quickly made a place for itself as the trusted resource
for readers across the country. With award-winning writing and photography
covering everything from politics and food to theater and fashion, the
magazine's consistent mission has been to reflect back to its audience the
energy and excitement of the city itself, while celebrating New York as both
a place and an idea.
A bibliography of over 1,000 sources for over 600 female photographers from
the late 19th century to the present.
The only collection of photographs documenting the last three decades of
Mikhail Baryshnikov's brilliant career. Universally acknowledged as the most
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celebrated artist in the dance world (Time magazine proclaimed him 'the
greatest living dancer') Mikhail Baryshnikov's defection from the Soviet
Union in 1974, at the age of twenty-six, breathed new artistic freedom into
an already astonishing career. Working with American Ballet Theatre (where
he was Artistic Director for ten years), the New York City Ballet (with
George Ballanchine), and finally forming his own company in 1990 with Mark
Morris, White Oak Dance Project, Baryshnikov has, over these past decades,
changed the face of dance. Baryshnikov in Black and White presents, in over
175 photographs, the remarkable breadth of his achievement between the years
1974 and 2000. From his legendary roles in the classic ballets Giselle and
Don Quixote, to his work with some of the world's greatest contemporary
choreographers, Baryshnikov is shown here in both rehearsal and performance.
Captured by the leading dance photographers, his vitality and genius are
evident on every page. With an inspired and richly detailed essay by the New
Yorker dance critic (and Baryshnikov biographer) Joan Acocella, a complete
chronology of his roles, and extensive annotated captions, Baryshnikov in
Black and White is the definitive book on his remarkable career in the West.

Profiles the glamorous yet driven world of the American Ballet Theater and
the style and influence of its charismatic and risk-taking artistic
director, Mikhail Baryshnikov, and presents a photographic account of the
performers
Roger Ebert awards at least two out of four stars to most of the more than
150 movies he reviews each year. But when the noted film critic does pan a
movie, the result is a humorous, scathing critique far more entertaining
than the movie itself. I Hated, Hated, Hated This Movie is a collection of
more than 200 of Ebert's most biting and entertaining reviews of films
receiving a mere star or less from the only film critic to win the Pulitzer
Prize. Ebert has no patience for these atrocious movies and minces no words
in skewering the offenders. Witness: Armageddon * (1998) --The movie is an
assault on the eyes, the ears, the brain, common sense, and the human desire
to be entertained. No matter what they're charging to get in, it's worth
more to get out. The Beverly Hillbillies* (1993)--Imagine the dumbest halfhour sitcom you've ever seen, spin it out to ninety-three minutes by making
it even more thin and shallow, and you have this movie. It's appalling.
North no stars (1994)--I hated this movie. Hated hated hated hated hated
this movie. Hated it. Hated every simpering stupid vacant audience-insulting
moment of it. Hated the sensibility that thought anyone would like it. Hated
the implied insult to the audience by its belief that anyone would be
entertained by it. Police Academy no stars (1984)--It's so bad, maybe you
should pool your money and draw straws and send one of the guys off to rent
it so that in the future, whenever you think you're sitting through a bad
comedy, he could shake his head, chuckle tolerantly, and explain that you
don't know what bad is. Dear God * (1996)--Dear God is the kind of movie
where you walk out repeating the title, but not with a smile. The movies
reviewed within I Hated, Hated, Hated This Movie are motion pictures you'll
want to distance yourself from, but Roger Ebert's creative and comical
musings on those films make for a book no movie fan should miss.
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This book explores the nexus between gender, ageing and culture in dancers
practicing a variety of genres. It challenges existing cultural norms which
equate ageing with bodily decline and draws on an interdisciplinary
theoretical framework to explore alternatives for developing a culturally
valued mature subjectivity through the practice of dance.
Orange Coast Magazine is the oldest continuously published lifestyle
magazine in the region, bringing together Orange County¹s most affluent
coastal communities through smart, fun, and timely editorial content, as
well as compelling photographs and design. Each issue features an awardwinning blend of celebrity and newsmaker profiles, service journalism, and
authoritative articles on dining, fashion, home design, and travel. As
Orange County¹s only paid subscription lifestyle magazine with circulation
figures guaranteed by the Audit Bureau of Circulation, Orange Coast is the
definitive guidebook into the county¹s luxe lifestyle.
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